
 
 

For Immediate Release – June 23, 2021 
 
 
The Northern Ontario Service Deliverers Association held their 2021 Virtual 
Annual General meeting today where municipal and Territories without 
Municipal Organization members from across Northern Ontario selected a 
new NOSDA Executive.  

Michelle Boileau, Municipal Councillor in the City of Timmins, and Board 
member on the Cochrane District Social Services Administration Board will 
serve as NOSDA Chair. 

Penny Lucas, Mayor of Ignace and Vice-Chair of the Kenora District 
Services Board will serve as one of NOSDA two Vice-Chairs. 

Mark King, Municipal Councillor in the City of North Bay and Chair of the 
Nipissing District Social Services Administration Board will serve as one of 
NOSDA two Vice-Chairs. 

The NOSDA membership also approved 11 different issues specific 
resolutions calling on all levels of government to work together to improve 
the health and economic welfare for all people in Northern Ontario. Through 
the resolutions, members are asking for Ontario to help address the growing 
rates of mental health and addictions and that the Provincial government 
treat municipalities as partners when it comes to addressing the growing 
human services challenges. As NOSDA prepares for the AMO conference, 
more details on the resolutions will be released in the weeks to come. 

For further details please contact Fern Dominelli, NOSDA Executive Director 
at fern.dominelli@nosda.net or 705-665-2944. 
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